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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

ATTORNEY-GENERAL’S DEPARTMENT 

Group 3 

Program 1.6 

Question No.  40 

Senator Brandis asked the following question at the hearing on 12 February 2013: 

Senator BRANDIS: I have some questions about the independent review process announced by the government 

on 16 October to review ASIO adverse security assessments to which Margaret Stone, a former Federal Court 

judge has been appointed.  

… 

Senator BRANDIS:  Could you tell me how many adverse security assessments have been reviewed by the 

reviewer so far? 

Mr Sheehan:  I have not spoken with Margaret Stone in around 3½ weeks. When I spoke to her she had not yet 

concluded any review. There was a lot of preparatory work being done since she commenced on 3 December last 

year. She was looking through all material available to her, not just adverse cases but other cases as well, to be 

able to understand the context. It may be that some are concluded now, but I would have to take that on notice. 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

The Independent Reviewer of Adverse Security Assessments wrote to Senator Brandis on 

18 February 2013 in relation to the current status of reviews (copy attached).  The Department has 

confirmed with the Office of the Independent Reviewer that the information provided in the letter 

remains current as of 5 March 2013. 
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